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                                                           Leaders Council Meeting
                                                      September 5th, 2019-Minutes

6:04 pm the meeting called to order by Anita Martinez, President
Flag salute/4-H Pledge was lead by Taylor Tucker M & M 4-H/ All Star Ambassador.
Roll Call- sign in sheet 
Minutes- Approved by 1) Shanda Arreola Calexico 4-H; 2) Stacy Britschgi Verde 4-H
Treasurers Report- Read by Terri Cartee, account balance: $69,846.03  Approved by 1) Kelly Jackson Mt. Signal 4-H; 2) Shannon Magana Holtville 4-H

Special guest: 

	All Stars report- Taylor Tucker reported on the following: That the All Stars had started a Youtube channel, to help with outreach to the youth in the community, with ideas of mini reports of the intercom, and events. 4-H kick off rehash was a great turn out. Clubs had different activities and project displays to share with the community. Leadership and officer training is being held on September 21, 2019 at the Mormon’s Church in El Centro. Please be dressed in your best glow attire, times are 8:00am to 12:00 pm.  Taylor also asked if clubs would like to donate bake goods for the All Stars bake sale at the 4-H bbq, to please bring them packaged for sale. They will also have this year a cotton candy machine, Speckle’s made a donation. 

	Mindfulness Teens (mini grant)/Mindful Retreat- Addyson Rubin, made a quick report as followed: Addyson said she was looking for 25 teens to participate, she was making information sheets to be taken back to clubs to see if there were any youth interested. She is making a zoom meeting up, to help with training for the teens, Addyson talked about Teens with teachers, were teens are given the tools to be able to lead smaller groups in classroom settings. She is working on Fridays or every other Friday to be able to go to the classrooms. The grant is a total of $1500.00.  Addyson goal for the kids is to have training finished by the end of September. The grant has to stretch, to hopefully include 10 activities through December before school is out. Activities will have a story that transition into a craft or other interaction activity. Teens will go through evaluations, given permission slips will go out and information to clubs and parents for those teens that will be joining.

Washington Focus Attendees awards (postponed)- Anita Martinez, President tabled this until next meeting.

4-H Staff Report (Yu Meng)

4-H representative position has been posted; she let everyone know the links and where to apply for the job, if anyone was interested.

Countywide Projects- Linda Sanchez gave a report on the young ambassador project. Youth will learn leadership skills, business skills, presentations and other skills throughout the project. Some events the youth may attend are listed on the flyer she handed out. She asked the clubs for a list of youth that maybe interested to be emailed to her. 

Resource and Lending Library- Linda Sanchez talked about the curriculum that was purchased to help project leaders, volunteers and youth with their projects, leadership and many other areas of 4-H development and skills. Besides the books, there is a cricket machine, leather projects and much more on the list provided. Check out, would be make copies that are needed for your project, and please return books and items promptly so others can also have access resources. 

Extentsion.org (volunteer training)- Jennifer Garcia 4-H County office, said the training is available online ( key code Imperial). There is a treasurer’s training, if anyone is interested to please contact her for the key code.

OLD BUSINESS

There were no updates for the 4-H BBQ, except that Stacy Britschgi Verde 4-h, mentioned that Mr. Daniel Poloni will need help loading at Smart and Final. 

Calendar Planning-Date and location change for large animal pre-fair (Magnolia). Kari Smelse, Magnola 4-H, talked about the cattle field day on January 20th at Phillips Cattle. The field day will cover processing, feed mill, and much more on cattle projects. Youth are advised not to bring animals. There will be possibly one to show the process of prepping for show and fitting. One World will also be present at this event. There also was discussion since January 20th is the small and large animal pre-fair that has already been scheduled. That small animal’s move to Tractor supply with plant show, and possibility a sheep and goat pre-fair is held at Hannon’s arena at later date. Aryon Moiola Mulberry 4-H moved to have Magnolia 4-H go forward on the cattle filed day on January 20th at Phillips cattle. That the small animal and plant show keep the 20th at Tractor supply, and the sheep and goats be moved to a later date. Hannah Cartee, Southwest Valley 4-H/ All Star Youth Advisor seconded the motion. Motion went into a vote, with 2 nays, and the majority of yeses ruled. The motion passed. 

Tractor Supply Clovers- Jennifer Holdridge Seeley 4-H, talked about the dates and times that the event will be held. She reminded the clubs that signed up to participate throughout the week, will need to make sure that the times their clubs will be present at Tractor Supply. Jennifer wanted to make sure to give a list of dates and times to the manger at Tractor Supply so they are prepared for us.

National Youth Science 4-H Science day/ 4-H Bike Ride (McCabe 4-H)- Marci Hulsey McCabe 4-H talked about the upcoming event. She said there will be a flyer in the October intercom. Helmets are required to ride. You will start at McCabe School and end at Sunbeam Lake, where science day will take place along with swimming. 

New Business

Small animal clinic- open to any club that might want to host official 4-H event. The small animal clinic normally is in November, and is a place where youth learn about small animal projects, along with able to purchase project and supplies. There is during that time a National ARBA show that will be taking place, that youth can participate in, but is not a 4-H event. We are looking for a club to host a small animal showmanship, care, and information for the youth to use as a 4-H event. Motion was made by Alex Arroyave Star Route 4-H, to have clubs take a list back to see how much interest there is to have a clinic. Nina Crabtree Southwest Valley 4-H seconded the motion. Motioned passed.

Anita Martinez, President announced of a countywide leather making project with Alex Arroyave, Star Route 4-H. If there are youth interested in the project, to please contact him.
She also mentioned, that shooting sports were waiting on a update and times. 

Aryon Moiola Mulberry 4-H mentioned that the Imperial Valley Food Bank has a certified kitchen that 4-H can use if needed.

There was no other new business, meeting was adjourned at 7:42 pm. 1) Stacy Britschgi Verde 4-H; 2) Millie Spaugh Star Route 4-H.
















